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Ad Hoc Referendum Fiscal Impact Committee Meeting Minutes 
February 12, 2013
8:30 a.m.
Location:  Committee Room B, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,
     Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Auditor Kirk Sherman (Chair), Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chief Financial Officer Ronnie Belton, former Council President Kevin Hyde
Excused: Managing Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees

Meeting Convened:  8: a.m.
Chairman Sherman convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
Mr. Sherman distributed copies of the Interlocal Agreements between the City of Jacksonville and the Beaches cities and Baldwin, all of which show that library service is a county service.

Cindy Laquidara said that the committee’s charge is to make its best estimate of the financial impact of the ballot question for the information of the voters.  She does not believe that the fiscal impact requirement is intended to cover the cost of holding the referendum itself, but of subsequent costs should the referendum be approved. In response to a question she indicated that the committee could recognize the possibility of a future cost resulting from the potential passage of this referendum and could include in the financial statement a statement of the contingent future cost if the straw ballot passes, if legislative bill J-4 is passed by the legislature, and if the subsequent November referendum is passed creating a library district. The statement should be clear that the estimate is purely contingent upon completion of a string of future events. Mr. Crescimbeni asked Ms. Laquidara to give that opinion in writing so that the committee can be sure it is on sound footing should it decide to make an estimate of the future impact potentially resulting from the November ballot, if held and approved.
Supervisor of Elections Jerry Holland agreed with Ms. Laquidara’s assessment that the financial impact statement should not include the costs of holding the referendum itself. He also agreed with an earlier statement that the November referendum would not have a financial impact report because referenda placed on the ballot by the legislature rather than the City Council or citizen petition are not subject to the fiscal impact statement requirement.
Ms. Laquidara said that she would work with Bill Brinton, attorney for the petitioner’s committee, to compose a draft of a 75 word financial impact statement for the committee to consider, which will meet the test of expressing the contingency of a possible chain of future actions. She said that the statement should be neutral and factual, not attempting to sway the voters in any direction. In response to a question from Kevin Hyde she said that the Duval Legislative Delegation has not, in her experience, acted on a J-bill without a City Council resolution stating the City’s position one way or another. Mr. Sherman posed the possibility that the City Council, which did not act on the J-bill resolution at its meeting last night, could act at its February 25th meeting and make a statement before the start of the state legislative session in March. Ms. Laquidara offered to meet with Mr. Brinton and come up with a  draft statement for presentation to the committee early next week that deals with the question immediately at hand – the straw ballot question. She said that the statement should not deal with questions such as the disposition of the current library buildings and other factors that will be within the City Council’s control in any event.
The committee agreed to let Ms. Laquidara and Mr. Brinton craft a draft statement, and Mr. Sherman will circulate his list of issues/concerns and his draft of an impact statement to the committee for their consideration. The committee will meet again next Tuesday, February 18th, at 3:00 p.m. 

Supervisor Holland said that the City could not put a fiscal impact statement on the November referendum ballot, if one occurs, but could include an informative statement in the candidate statement sheet his office publishes before each election. The statement could possibly include a “pro” statement, a “con” statement and a fiscal impact statement.
The committee’s next meeting will be on, February 18th at 3:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:05 a.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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